
 

 

 

  

 KEEPING OUR CONNECTIONS – UPDATE 5 

 

 

 

Thursday June 18 2020 

Dear Community, 

What a delight it has been to have all the children back at school for face-to-face learning & teaching. 

The excitement in the school last week, when our Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 students returned, was wonderful to 

see & hear. 

The challenges that the eleven weeks of learning at home presented are in the past now but they have 

taught us much about ourselves and the way we learn & teach.  

We are all now living a ‘new normal’ and as our lives progressively return to that ‘new normal’, I will be 

asking you all at some stage, to reflect on and think about what has been, what did & did not work and 

what is the best way forward for our community.  

As I said in ‘Keeping Our Connections - Update 4’, we need to take our time to not rush back into what 

was but rather we need to allow ourselves time to reconnect, to reconsider and to reflect, on what is best 

& worthwhile for all of us in our ‘new normal’.  

Your children have developed their independence, their organization skills and their ability to cope with 

unexpected change.   
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I want to again say, “Thank you” for all your support, encouragement and commitment, in meeting the 

challenges this ‘virus’ presented to our St. Paul’s ‘family’, our local community, our great country and to 

the world in which we live. 

Denis. 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal  

************************ 

SOME DELIGHTFUL NEWS! 

It is with much delight that we share some very exciting news with you all - Luisa Calvano (Middle-Senior 

Maths Leader) & her partner Claudio are expecting their first child in mid-October. Luisa is very well and 

hopes that she will continue teaching until the end of Term 3. We wish Luisa & Claudio all our very best 

as they start their family. 

 

TERM 2 FINISHES 

Term 2 will finish next Friday June 26, at the earlier time of 1.50 pm. Please be sure to make alternative 

pick up arrangements for children at the earlier time of 1.50 pm. Pick up will be from the pickup points 

listed below. 

STAGE 2 RETURN TO SCHOOL: DROP OFF & PICK UP ARRANGEMENTS 

DROP OFF:  

Drop off will continue at the normal time slot of 8:30 am to 8:50 am.  Once you have parked your car, 

please direct your children to the closest crossing. The basketball court is opened for parking & dropping 

off; a staff member will be there to direct students into the school. 

PICKUP:  

The three different pickup points after school, are based on family name groupings, as follows: 

 Family names beginning with A-K; pickup point – St. Paul's Church front door. 

 Family names beginning with S-Z; pickup point - the gate between the hall & library. 



 

 

 Family names beginning with L-R; pickup point - the school hall side entrance, closest to the 

church car park. 

 

Please remember:  

 No parents or guardians are to come into the school at drop off time or into the pickup areas 

at pick up times. 

 Children not picked up from the designated pick up areas by 3.45 pm, will be taken to the 

office and parents or guardians called 

 

 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE PROGRAM (BEFORE SCHOOL & AFTER SCHOOL CARE) 

The OSHC (Before & After School Care) Program is now operating out of the Multipurpose Room for the 

last two weeks of Term 2. The program runs in the morning Monday to Friday and in the afternoon 

Monday to Thursday. Parents & guardians must register their children for the program by ringing Ms 

Sogna Tenace on 0450 451 909.  

 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT REPORTS: SEMESTER ONE 

Teachers are currently in the process of writing reports for Semester One (Terms 1 & 2). Due to the 

changes in learning & teaching throughout the two terms, the reports will be sent home in hard copy; 

they will not be available electronically. Reports will be sent home on Friday July 17.  

 



 

 

PARENT-TEACHER CONVERSATIONS 

Learning (Parent-Teacher) Conversations will take place on Thursday July 23. Further details about 

bookings, time slots, etc., will be provided before the end of Term 2. 

 

 

FOUNDATION 2021 ENROLMENT INTERVIEWS & SCHOOL TOURS 

Please submit an Enrolment Application for your four year old child for Foundation (Prep) 2021, as soon 

as possible. If you know of a family who have a four year old who is due to start primary school next year 

and is not a part of the St. Paul’s community, please let them know that they will need to fill out an 

Enrolment Application (available on the school website) as soon as possible also.  

Enrolment Interviews & School Tours were given the ‘go ahead’ by Catholic Education Melbourne. All 

interviews & tours with new families have been conducted. Existing families will have their interviews in 

Term 3, on a date to be confirmed.  

There have been a large number of Enrolment Applications submitted, so we need to make sure we 

allocate places to our existing families first, followed by allocations to new families.   

 

 

BORROWED CHROMEBOOKS 

A big “Thank you”, to parents & guardians of students in all year levels, who borrowed Google 

Chromebooks; they were very well looked after and were returned in excellent condition.  

ACADEMY UNIFORMS 

Parents & guardians wishing to order & purchase new uniform items can do so online at 

www.academyuniforms.cpm.au ; choose St. Paul’s and use the password Kealba . Uniforms can be 

delivered to a home address, collected from the Deer Park store or sent to the school (processing takes 

approximately 24 hours). Alternatively, families can visit the Deer Park Store, at 10/85 Mt Derrimut Road, 

Deer Park, Monday to Friday 9.00 am – 5.00 pm and on Saturday 9.00 am – 12.00 pm. Phone 8385 9111 

  

http://www.academyuniforms.cpm.au/


 

 

Wednesday June 17 2020 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Carers, 

Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with 

Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about 

supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability 

Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 

 year of schooling 

 category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 

 level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, 

substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 

 formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  

 consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 

 develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational 

outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 

for the support of students with disability. 

The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 

process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual 

student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All 

information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal 

information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the Australian Government’s Privacy 

Policy (https://www.education.gov.au/privacy-policy). 

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.  

Kind regards 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

Supported by the Australian Government Department of Education, Skills and Employment. © 2020 Education Services Australia Ltd, unless otherwise indicated. 
Creative Commons BY 4.0, unless otherwise indicated. 
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SCHOOL PHOTOS 2020 

All of the school photos from Arthur Reed, have now either been delivered to your homes or distributed 

by the office or class teachers. 

If you still have not received the photos that you ordered and paid for, you must contact Arthur Reed 

Photos, Customer Service Team directly on 5243 4390.  

 

SCHOOL FEES 

If choosing to pay school fees via cash, PLEASE DO NOT SEND THE PAYMENT WITH YOUR CHILDREN. 

The school accepts NO RESPONSIBILITY if money goes missing and is not handed in to the office 

personally by an adult. You may attend the school office personally from 8.30 am to 4.00 pm to pay 

fees. 

 

CANTEEN 

As previously advertised, the School Canteen is open Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Please the see 

attached Revised Canteen Menu. There are Canteen Menus available in office foyer. There have been 

some minor changes on items available. 

Lunch orders must be ordered online at Flexischools. Flexischools is an online ordering system available 

for our canteen service. If wish to register please refer to the brochure below for details. 



 

 

 

 

 


